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Nominations  
 

LTU Executive Officers: 
President 

1st Vice President 
2nd Vice President 

Secretary Treasurer 
Recording Secretary 

Corresponding Secretary 
Recording Secretary 

Sergeant at Arms 
 

NSLC 2021-2022 Delegates 
AFTMA 2022 Convention Delegates 

AFT 2022 Convention Delegates 
 

Nominations Opened 4/14/21 
Nominations Close 5/12/21 

Please submit nominations to  
nominations@lynnteachersunion.org 

 
Spring Trivia Night Cancelled  

Friday, May 7th  
 
 
 

 

Building Representatives  
and  

Building Committee Members 
 

• Building Reps. - School Committee – May 
13thand May 27th 
 

• Ten-Minute Meetings - Be sure to keep 
our members informed!!!  

 
• Membership Meeting – May 19th via 

Zoom - Executive Board 3:15 p.m. 
Membership 3:30 p.m. 

 
Join Zoom Meeting 

https://aft.zoom.us/j/8396810577?pwd=Vn
k3S0pURlZ2UE9CMTVxOGx5ejZXZz09 

 
Meeting ID: 839 681 0577 

Passcode: LTU1037 
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Dear Members of the Lynn Teachers Union: 
Hello Everyone, 
 We want to wish our educators a Happy 
Teacher Appreciation Week!  You have all gone 
above and beyond this school year under extremely 
difficult circumstances.  As usual you put your 
students’ interests first and overcame the 
challenges.  It has been an honor to represent you 
and highlight your exceptional work. 
 
 As we head towards the final days of school 
year 2020 – 2021 we are looking towards 
bargaining and negotiations for our contracts in all 
three units.  The organizing team has been working 
on the feedback from the open-ended survey and 
developing a survey with more specific questions.  
We will be launching the survey in May and need to 
hear all voices to develop proposals for bargaining.  
  
 Congratulations to Kelly Caponigro!  Her 
son, John Caponigro, student at Swampscott High is 
the recipient of AFT Massachusetts Albert Shanker 
Scholarship Award for 2021.  Congratulations and 
best of luck in the future. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sheila O’Neil 

Upcoming Events 
 

o 5/5/21 – Organizing Team Mtg. 3:30 p.m. 
o 5/13/21 - School Committee LPS Zoom        
o 5/19/21 - Executive Board/Membership 

Meeting - Zoom - Membership 3:30 p.m. 
o 5/26/21 – Grievance Team Zoom 3 p.m. 
o 5/26/21 – Racial & Social Justice Team     

Zoom 3:30 p.m. 
o 5/27/21 - School Committee LPS Zoom        
 

Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 839 681 0577 

Passcode: LTU1037 
 

 

The Lynn Teacher is published 
and printed by: 

 
Lynn Teachers Union 

Local 1037 AFT AFL-CIO 
679 Western Avenue 

Lynn, MA 01905 
781-599-5591 

ltu1037@lynnteachersunion.org 
www.lynnteachersunion.org 

 
President: Sheila O’Neil 

1st Vice President: Colleen McElligott-Liporto 
2nd Vice President: Miriam Rodriguez-Fusco 

Secretary/Treasurer: Paul Mailloux 
Corresponding Secretary: Catherine Deveney 

Recording Secretary: Doreen Bucklin 
Sergeant at Arms: Eric Serino 

Happy Retirement Wishes 
Congratulations and best wishes to Kathleen 
Fraser on her retirement! 

 

From the President: 


